
 

Michigan Local Health Departments, 

The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services Bureau of Laboratories is announcing changes to 

Zika virus testing available at MDHHS.  Please see the notice below that was recently sent to Michigan 

healthcare laboratory providers:  

Laboratory System Partner, 

Since May, 2016 the Michigan Department of Health & Human Services Bureau of Laboratories (MDHHS 

BOL) has offered screening for Zika virus antibodies and viral RNA due to the public health emergence of 

Zika virus. This testing also included Dengue virus and Chikungunya virus serology and molecular testing 

as part of an Emerging Arbovirus panel. 

Due to budget constraints, as of March 20, 2018 the Bureau of Laboratories (BOL) will no longer be able to 

offer screening services for Zika virus testing. Several commercial laboratories now routinely offer Zika 

serology and PCR testing to offset the need for testing at MDHHS BOL. BOL will continue to serve as the 

Zika virus confirmatory testing center for Michigan residents who have had positive screening testing 

performed at another laboratory. 

Healthcare providers can still request the MDHHS BOL Emerging Arbovirus Panel on a case by case basis 

for situations where assays available through commercial labs do not meet their needs. Babies born with 

findings consistent with Zika virus infection may also be tested by arrangement. Contact an MDHHS 

Epidemiologist at 517-335-8165 to discuss cases and obtain approval for testing.  

In summary, as of March 20, 2018 BOL will no longer offer screening services for Zika virus testing.  

All requests for Zika Virus testing at BOL must first be approved through the Bureau of Epidemiology and 
Population Health at 517-335-8165. 

 

   

Become a foster parent through Michigan Department of Health 
& Human Services foster care program. 

Questions?  Contact Us 

STAY CONNECTED: 

 
      

 

   
  

SUBSCRIBER SERVICES:  
Manage Subscriptions  |  Unsubscribe All |  Subscriber Help 

 
This email was sent to Email Address using GovDelivery Communications Cloud on behalf of: Michigan Dept of Health & Human Services · 235 S. Grand Ave 
W. · Lansing, MI 48909 · 1-855-275-6424  
 

 

http://www.michigan.gov/dhs/0,4562,7-124-60126-275342--,00.html
http://www.michigan.gov/dhs/0,4562,7-124-60126-275342--,00.html
http://michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339--352302--,00.html
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MIDHHS/subscriber/edit?preferences=true#tab1
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/MIDHHS/%5b%5bONECLICK_UNSUB_URL%5d%5d
https://insights.govdelivery.com/Communications/Subscriber_Help_Center
http://michigan.gov/mdhhs
https://twitter.com/MichiganHHS
https://www.facebook.com/michiganhhs
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFUA0N5FjuwuKRPZcQzgvTQ
https://www.linkedin.com/company/michigan-department-of-agriculture-&-rural-development

